December 23, 2006

Dear Colleague,

I hope you all had a fine Christmas season and will have a wonderful and prosperous New Year!

Thanks to Dave Stepp and the Army Research Office we will be getting together soon to talk over “Calibrating Simulations”. I am writing to reiterate the goals of our meeting with the hope of making it easily productive for all of us.


The goal of the meeting is to discuss the ways each of us check our own calculations to be sure “they are right”, or rather to be sure they are not wrong. “Check our own calculations” means whatever we do, which will be a mixture of checking models, checking algorithms, checking numerical procedures, and checking computer code, a different mixture for each of us.


We hope soon after the meeting to have these procedures described specifically enough, in a sort of pseudo code, that anyone can tell exactly what each of us does to check our own calculations. That way anyone can try anyone else’s calibrations for themselves, if they think it worthwhile.

We can reach this goal best (I think) if

a) each of our talks is confined to discussions of how we check our own calculations to be sure “they are right”, or rather to be sure they are not wrong. 
b) our talks are not presentations of our field and our results, as our talks usually are. Our talks should be about methods of calibration. I know this means more work because we can’t use our usual talks, but frankly Dave Stepp and the Army do not want to pay to hear our usual talks!
c) the workshops of the second day try to actually write down the precise procedures each of us already use.

I hope that by concentrating on talking about what we ourselves already do, instead of what others should do, the meeting highly productive. All of us will be thinking about how we calibrate our own work. We will learn how others calibrate theirs. Perhaps we will also think (mostly after the meeting) about how we should calibrate our work and try the calibrations of others for ourselves.
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